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Comments:  

Aloha Representative Belatti, Chair and Representative Takenouchi, Vice Chair and other 

Representatives of the Committee on Health & Homelessness. 

With an urgent need in Hawaii for blood, and the changes in FDA regulations for donation with 

people who lived in the areas affected by Mad Cow Disease but did not develop the disease, the 

risk of transmitting the disease is negligible. If people have blood relatives with the disease or 

have received growth hormone from cadavers, the risk is higher and these people are 

permanently deferred from donating.  It has been three years since this ban was lifted by the 

FDA. (America’s Blood Centers, 2022). This is long enough to be confident that it is safe for 

those who lived in the UK, France, or Ireland during outbreaks of this disease and have no 

relatives with the disease and have not been suspected of having the disease should be allowed to 

donate blood here in Hawaii. 

Mahalo for your time. 
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